

Holy Family Catholic Primary School and Nursery

Hall Lane, Cronton, Widnes WA8 5DW
Tel: 0151 424 3926
Headteacher: Mrs H Rooney

1st April 2022

NEWSLETTER

Dates for your diary

4th – 6th April Y4 First Confessions in church 2pm

6th April – View children's books 3.15 -3.45pm or

7th April – View children's books 8.30 – 8.45am

8th April Year 3 (2.30pm) and Year 5 (2.45pm) Rejoice Assemblies (2 visitors per child please)

11th April Nursery, Reception, Year 1/2 Glow discos

Y3/4 visiting Church – Stations of the Cross

12th April Year 3/4 and Y5/6 Glow discos

Reception theatre trip and Nursery Bug party

Y5/6 visiting Church - Stations of the Cross

13th April Break up for Easter 1.30pm

25th April Back to school for the summer term

26th April Year 2 Safari Park 'Wild & Well' trip

28th April Year 4 Safari Park 'Wild & Well' trip

29th April Year 3 Safari Park 'Wild & Well' trip

6th May

9th -12th May Year 6 SATS

21st May Year 4 First Holy Communion 10am Mass followed by Communion Breakfast in school

27th May Feel Good Friday / Break up for Half Term

Viewing children's work

Parents of children in Years 1 to 6 are very welcome to come into the classrooms to view their children's books on either of the following dates:

 6^{th} April – 3.15 – 3.45pm or 7^{th} April - 8.30 – 8.45am

If you are unable to view the books at this time, please contact your child's class teacher and they will work with you to make alternative arrangements.

Parent Questionnaire

There will be a survey sent out on ParentApp next week which we would encourage everyone to respond to. We look forward to hearing your views and value the opinions of all of our parents and carers.

Email: holy.family@holyfamilycronton.co.uk Website:<u>www.holyfamilycronton.co.uk</u>
Twitter: @HFCronton

PTA Glow Discos

Holy Family Cronton PTA are excited to be holding our first Spring Glow Discos. In order to safely accommodate all children wishing to attend, the discos will be held on the following dates/times:

Nursery/Reception: Monday 11th April at 2.30pm until 3.30pm Year 1/Year 2: Monday 11th April at 3.45pm until 4.45pm Year 3/Year 4: Tuesday 12th April at 2.30pm until 3.30pm Year 5/Year 6: Tuesday 12th April at 3.45pm until 4.45pm

If you would like your child to attend the Glow Disco, the cost will be £5.00 per child. The entry cost includes: A hot dog Soft drink Cake Tickets must be purchased via the form, which is attached to this message, by Friday 8th April 2022. Please complete a separate form for each child wanting to attend the disco. Please send cash payment into school in an envelope labelled with PTA Glow Disco, your child's name and class by Friday 8th April 2022. If you have any questions, please contact us at HolyFamilyCrontonPTA@outlook.com

Year 4 First Confessions

Parents in Year 4, by now you will have been told which day your child is making their first confession next week. If you are unsure, please contact the office. Just a reminder about the arrangements: we will bring the children over to church and meet you there at 2pm. The children have been assigned a number at random so they will be called up in sequential order. You can collect siblings early from school afterwards if you wish. Any questions at all about this, please contact us on Monday and we will be happy to help.

Year 3 and Year 5 Rejoice Assemblies -Friday 8th April (2 visitors maximum per child please)

We are delighted to invite parents back into school to join us with our class assemblies.

Year 3 – Doors will be open from 2.15pm for refreshments and the assembly will start at 2.30pm. (You will be able to take your child and any siblings early that day).

Year 5 – Doors will be open from 2.45pm and refreshments will be available after the assembly.

Breakfast and After School Club Vacancy

We have a vacancy for a Clubhouse Assistant. The hours are 7.30am - 8.45 am and from 3.15 - 5.15pm. Applicants may apply for both or just one position. Please see details on our website:

https://holyfamilycronton.co.uk/about-us/job-vacancies/

Swimming success

A huge well done to all the children who took part in the swimming gala this week. They all did brilliantly, and we are so proud of how they represented school so well. We hope they enjoyed the experience.

Sporting Success

We love to hear of sporting success outside of school and this week in assembly we celebrated lots of trophy and medal winners. Please continue to share your good news!

Book swap -request for help!

Following the success of the book swap that we organised during our World Book Day celebrations, we would love to continue this throughout the year. We have some ideas of the kinds of structures we would like to install around school, ideally with separate areas for different key stages. We hope to stock them with pre-loved books that can be swapped all year round. If anyone has the skills/resources to donate or contacts to help us achieve our vision, please get in touch with the office.





